
Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Tuesday, November 12, 2019
5:30 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 5:30 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Audrey Sommer, Steve Bradford, Megan Lane (via phone), Chanel Gay (via phone)
Others: Kay Abbitt, Cecile Wicks, John Abbitt
B. Action Items
      I.  Approval of September 17th Board Meeting Minutes
Megan motioned to approve the September 17th board minutes. Audrey seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. 
II. Presentation to the Board of Changes to Contract

Kay presented the board the changes to Boulware’s contract. Boulware received high performing status from the state. Because of the high performing status, the school is able to change the contract from 5 to 15 years, the fee that Boulware pays the district went from 5% to 2%, and quarterly financial reports can be filed instead of monthly reports. 

III.
Approval of 2018-2019 Audit, 990 Form Discussion
Board members were provided copies of the audit and 990 prior to the board meeting. The board discussed the 990 and Kay explained the form in more detail. 

Megan motioned to approve the 2018-2019 audit. Steve seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

.
 
A. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 
I. Financials and YTD Through September 2019
Kay provided the board with copies of financials and reviewed the Statement of Revenue and Expenditures. Boulware received notification that SunTrust is merging with BB&T. 
II. Student/Teacher Update for 2019-2020
There are currently 153 students enrolled. More students will begin in January. The Title 1 teacher, Mark Scott, is no longer working at Boulware. To cover the position, current teachers have been shifted to cover the gap. 
III. New Business/Old Business
Boulware had a Read-In last Wednesday. Dr. Lane, several judges, volunteers, and athletes from UF attended. MAP testing begins soon. Cecile attended a Stop the Bleed course and will provide training to staff. Kay received an email that Boulware was selected by the state as a National ESEA Distinguished School.
ADJOURNMENT: 5:59 p.m.    
The next board meeting is scheduled for January 28, 2019.
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Dennis Kramer, Board Chair                                                     Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________





          Date

